
Aug, 2019
Dear Friends,

We praise the Lord as we see God at work in the lives of those around us. That does not mean
it is easy, but He is good. I love how Jesus made things easy to understand. "Love the Lord your God 
with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind.” and  “Love your neighbor as 
yourself.” We live in a world of broken relationships but God sent His Son to rescue us from the 
kingdom of darkness and bring us into His Kingdom. God is love and He is at work to make us His 
children and then to make us like Him so that we love others as He does.

This year at camp the lessons were from Creation to Christ. Creation and the fall help us 
understand who God is and what has gone wrong. Right away God starts to show us His rescue plan, 
and how we can have our sins forgiven and become His children.

Here is an example of three of the 12 lessons.

 

It has been a good year! It has been fun to see many children responding to God’s Spirit 
working in their life. Thank you so much for your prayers and support. You help make this possible. In
both the after school clubs and the Bible camps it is good to see a hunger for knowing God. Kids that 
have little Bible background come to me after the lessons with good questions as they try to 
understand who God is and what salvation is all about. Others come because they just want to hear 
more. At one camp a few of the kids were going to have to leave early and were disappointed they 
were going to miss a session. Four of the kids showed up during their free time, giving up swimming, 
canoeing or other activities to hear the last session! Many kids want answers to their broken world.

We also like to spend time with the people God has brought into our lives. As we walk through
life together we have opportunities to disciple them and point them to Christ. I like sharing that God 
gives us the privilege to work with Him to reach and encourage others.  Ephesians 2:10 “For we are 
God’s handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us to 
do.”

So many times we get to show God’s love to others as we use the gifts God has given us to 
help others. This often gives us the opportunity to share Christ and disciple in a loving and informal 
way. Please pray we will be sensitive to the Spirit as we are involved in peoples lives.

 In His love,   

 Ken &  Kathy Teeter


